2023年吉林省长春市新解放学校中考模拟英语试题

一、单项选择

1. —Look! Whose car is this? No parking here! –Mr. White is the ______ of the car. I will call him to move it at once. A. visitor B. actor C. doctor D. owner 2. —How many students are there in one classroom in the USA? -The number of them about twenty. D. be A. is B. are C. am 3. The bright light _____ be a UFO. There is no such thing. C. might D. mustn't A. must B. can't 4. Jane tried quite a few ways to work out the math problem, but of them worked. B. both C. none D. neither A. all 5. ______a summer afternoon, we were excited to see a butterfly flying into our classroom. A. In B. On C. At D. For 6. — _____ will your mom come back? –In two weeks. B. How often A. How soon C. How long D. How much 7. After joining the music club, Sophia becomes ______ than last year. A. outgoing B. more outgoing C. most outgoing D. the most outgoing 8. wonderful movie *Wandering Earth II* is! It is worth watching again. A. What B. What a C. What an D. How 9 in good health, we'd better do more outdoor activities. B. Keeping A. To keep C. Kept D. Keep 10. Mr. Lee is a man _____ I can depend on. I trust him. A. which B. when C. who D. what 11. We are sure to realize our goals we keep trying and never give up. B. even though C. as long as A. so that D. no matter how 12. —Could you please tell me ? -With pleasure. Wait a moment, please. A. if the scarf looked nice on me B. what is the now product like

试卷第1页,共12页

	C. how I can orde	er a robot online	D. who did you meet				
13.	13. —Have you finished the picture?						
—Not yet. I am busy these days.							
	A. draw	B. to draw	C. drawing	D. drew			
14.	14. —I called you last night, but you didn't pick up.						
—I my mom do the dishes in the kitchen.							
	A. am helping	B. was helping	C. have helped	D. will help			
15.	15. —Why don't we make some dumplings tonight?						
— Dumplings are my favorite.							
	A. Good idea	B. Don't worry	C. I'm sorry	D. What a pity			

二、补全对话6选5

根据对话内容,运用所给的句子选项补全对话,选项中有一项是多余的。

A: John, our middle school life is coming to an end. For the coming summer holiday, do you have any plans?

B: Of course. I need to relax myself first.

A: <u>16</u>

B: I'd like to go somewhere to eat delicious food, like Zibo.

A: Zibo? <u>17</u> Where is it?

B: It is a small city in Shandong Province. Recently it is popular because of BBQ.

A: <u>18</u>

B: Not really. People there eat it with crispy green onions and pancakes.

A: Wow, my mouth began watering. What else do you know?

B: Besides, the local people are so warm-hearted that they will drive tourists to the restaurant

for free.

A: Sounds like it is a good city worth visiting. <u>19</u>

B: My cousin. Would you like to go with us?

A: <u>20</u> I have to take some after-school classes to prepare for the high school. Have a nice trip!

B: All right. Thank you!

A. I can't wait to go with you.

B. Who are you going with?

试卷第2页,共12页

C. I am afraid I can't.

D. How are you going to relax yourself?

E. I have never heard of it.

F. Is it the same as that in Changchun?

三、完形填空

Tim hated family meetings. He couldn't hear very well 21 his baby sister, Kathy, was shouting and making loud noise. His 22 were going to talk to him and his brother, Denny, about doing something they didn't want to do.

"The whole family is <u>23</u>," his mom said. "Kathy is moving from our bedroom into Denny's room. And Denny will move into Tim's room."

"No way!" Tim <u>24</u>. "Denny's got ten million plastic models all over the place. I can't work <u>25</u> if my room is messy."

"OK, here's <u>26</u> we will do this," Denny said. "We'll put down a line. You get your side and I get mine. And I'll hang my <u>27</u> from the ceiling (天花板). But I get to paint my side of the room and the whole ceiling blue!"

Tim <u>28</u> blue, "You can't pick the color. And you got the whole ceiling? It's <u>29</u>. It's my room, too!"

Their father held up his hands. "You both love the Flag Football Team. The _____30_ colors are blue and green. What if you both paint blue and green all over the walls?"

Tim wasn't so sure he liked the 31. The next day they started painting. He had to say that he and his brother 32. They were really satisfied with their job.

Tim wanted his desk to stay in front of the window. Denny wanted his desk in front of

the window, too. So mom moved ______33____ desks face to face. Now they both could look out of the window. What a <u>34</u> solution! In the end, they all wanted to have a family ______35____ in the new room. They all lay down on the soft floor looking up at the beautiful ceiling. Now Tim loved family meetings. 21. A. but C. and D. because B. so C. teachers 22. A. parents B. friends D. classmates B. painting C. moving 23. A. working D. leaving B. shouted 24. A. nodded C. laughed D. thought

试卷第3页,共12页

bly
ess

四、阅读单选

With the development of society, people pay more attention to environmental protection. In order to find out people's attitude and ways of protecting the environment, 400 students in No. 5 High School were surveyed with the theme of "saving paper".

Almost everyone agrees that it is necessary to save paper. However, only more than half of them know that the country's forest resources (资源) are not enough. Even worse, nearly half pay little attention to the situation of China's forest resources. The following two diagrams are about ways to deal with used paper and reasons for saving paper.

试卷第4页,共12页

Diagram1 Ways to deal with used paper make other artworks **131** 3% Gentleman 12% print the other side PERSONAL PROPERTY AND A CONTRACT OF A CONTRACT use as draft paper throw away or sell it B255 5% 0% 90% 10% 20% 80% Diagram2 Reasons for saving paper 80% 58% 60% 40%15% 20% 0% reduce environmental problem save money tree protection In conclusion, the forest resources in our country are facing big crisis (危机). Luckily,

most of the people have realized that and have their proper ways to save paper. But we still need to strengthen the action. As long as we start from the little things, we can make a big difference.

根据短文和图表内容,选择最佳答案。

36. The theme of the survey in No. 5 High School is _____.

A. saving the earthB. saving water C. saving animals D. saving paper

37. If the paper can be reused, most students will _____.

A. use paper as draft paper B. sell it

C. use it to do something creative D. print the other side

38. ______ students think the reason why they save paper is to reduce environmental problem.

A. 232 B. 108 C. 60 D. 58

- 39. Which of the following is TRUE according to the text?
 - A. There are plenty of forest resources in China now.
 - B. All students think it is necessary to save paper.
 - C. 27% of the students think saving paper is saving money.
 - D. If we start from the little things, we can make a difference to environmental protection.
- 40. Where can we probably read the text in a newspaper?
 - A. Science Study B. Sports World C. School Life D. The Only Earth

试卷第5页,共12页

What can you achieve in five days? Learn a dance? Read a book? Or go on a road trip? What about winning four gold medals? You may think it is impossible, but a teenage girl has done just that!

Last October, at the 2022 ISSF World Championships in Cairo, Egypt, Pang Yuqian won four gold medals in the 50-meter rifle (步枪) events in five days. It was her first international competition, but Pang, an 18-year-old high school student from Sichuan, made quite a debut (首次亮相).

It is widely known that a lot of things are required of a player in shooting sports, and one of them is <u>concentration</u>. "She is little, thin and quiet, but she will put all her attention on the rifle as long as she holds it in her hands." Pang's coach said. What's more, she is strict with herself and often asks her coach for advice even though she is a natural for the sport. Before winning the four medals, she practiced really hard. Now, thanks to years of training, Pang is already a world-class shooter.

After winning the four gold medals, Pang kept telling her parents to keep a low profile (保持低调) and asked them not to post anything about her or her achievements on WeChat Moments, but her mom didn't listen. She shared the story of her daughter online anyway, but who can blame (责怪) her? After all, not everyone can achieve in a lifetime what Pang has already achieved as a teenager.

Pang shot for the moon and got it. What a great role model to us! Come on, everyone, let's make big plans and dream big dreams. Even if we miss the moon, we'll still land among the stars!

根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。

41. What does the writer think of winning four gold medals in five days?

A. Normal. B. Unbelievable. C. Easy. D. Interesting.

42. Which is the right order of the following facts?

1)Pang practiced hard before the competition.

(2)Pang won four gold medals in the 50-meter rifle events.

(3)Pang told her parents not to post anything about her on the Internet.

(4) Pang's mom shared Pang's achievements online.

A. 2134 B. 1234 C. 1243 D. 2143

43. What does the underlined word "concentration" in Paragraph 3 mean in Chinese?

 A. 毅力
 B. 坚持
 C. 专注
 D. 活力

试卷第6页,共12页

- 44. Why did Pang's mom want to share Pang's story with others?
 - A. Because she wanted to show off.
 - B. Because she was proud of her daughter and wanted to share her happiness.
 - C. Because she wanted her daughter to become better.
 - D. Because she wanted others to praise her daughter.
- 45. Which is the best title of the passage?
 - A. An Important Shooting Experience. B. Four Gold Medals.
 - C. A Debut in an International Competition.D. She Shot the Moon.

五、阅读判断

You can hardly pay no attention to hunger. Hunger has many different causes, according to Dr. Tello, from Harvard Medical School.

The first cause may be medical problems. "If a person always feels hungry and can't put on weight or even loses weight, he should go to the hospital. For people with Type 1 diabetes (糖尿病), their body isn't able to process sugar. They eat a lot but still lose weight and they feel terrible." Tello said.

If it isn't a medical cause, the problem could be in the head. It is reasonable to be hungry every three to five hours. However, you are able to eat often and a lot after watching food ads on TV or social media. Also, the more you eat, the larger your stomach gets. A person's state of mind can play a role, too. Research has shown that stress can increase the feeling of hunger. Pressure and worry can send people looking into the fridge when they are not truly hungry.

Another reason may be the lifestyle. Sometimes the reason why a person is always

hungry is that he eats too little, exercise too much, or both.

So what are the solutions? First, reduce your time on watching food ads on TV and

social media. In addition, say no to food if you are not really hungry. Finally, change your

diet by eating more food high in fiber纤维), protein (蛋白质) and healthy fats.

根据短文内容,判断句子正(T)误(F)。

46. People with Type 1 diabetes eat a lot but still lose weight.

47. It is normal to be hungry every three to five hours.

48. The smaller your stomach is, the healthier you will be.

试卷第7页,共12页

49. When people feel stressed out, they will probably eat less.

50. Three solutions are mentioned to deal with hunger.

六、阅读还原5选5

Everyone likes polite people and being polite is very important. As the old saying goes, "Politeness costs nothing and gains everything." To know how to be a polite person, one must know the answers to the following two questions.

What is politeness? <u>51</u> It is simply treating people the way you would want to be treated. Whenever you talk with others, please remember to be polite.

How to be polite? It is really easy. If you want to know the answer, think about the people you love dearly. How do they talk? What do they say that makes you feel good? <u>52</u>

• Always say words like "thank you" and "please". It is a good example of politeness and a way to speak politely to others. <u>53</u> It doesn't matter whether the person helps you or not.

• Appreciation (欣赏) is an important part of politeness. Whenever someone does something nice for you, no matter how small, always be ready with a smile. 54

Do not do or say anything that might offend (冒犯) someone. Make sure that people feel comfortable around you. And choose your words carefully. What seems funny to you might hurt a lot of people.

Let's be better human beings and always ask ourselves if we are being polite to others.

阅读短文,把A~E五个句子填入文中空缺处,使短文内容完整。

- A. Don't try to force your own opinions on others.
- B. Politeness is a behavior that shows understanding of and care for other people's feelings.
- C. Just say those words to make your life easier.
- D. It will make both the person and you feel good.
- E. Here is some advice you can use to be polite.

试卷第8页,共12页

七、阅读回答问题

The Little Stream Choir (《小溪流合唱团》) was started at a primary school in Dongcun, Jiangxi. Of the school's 282 students, 215 are left-behind children whose parents work hundreds of miles away and only come back once or twice a year.

Dongcun is surrounded (环绕) by green hills and natural caves (洞穴), with clear streams flowing (流淌) out of caves. That is how the choir got its name. "We hope that the children, like a running stream, will flow along the mountains in their hometown to big rivers and seas outside," said Zhong Linshan, head of the choir.

But the road to starting the choir was not easy. Until 2017, there were no full-time music teachers in the school. In May 2017, a pair-up project started between the school and Xinyu University. Under the project, the university would send student volunteers to the school twice a week to give music lessons.

Four months later, the children welcomed Zhong, their first full-time music teacher. When Zhong first came, she found that the children in the school knew little about music, and she had to teach them from the very beginning, "Do-Re-Mi." To keep the children interested in music, Zhong tried hard to make the training fun, and she also prepared some gifts for them.

Zhong's hard work finally paid off. The choir is getting more professional and has performed at the New Year music show of Xinyu University since 2018. What's more, the children are confident and brave after joining the choir. Six-grader Yan Jiaxin is a member of the choir. Since she joined the choir in Grade 2, the once shy child has grown into a confident, sunny girl.

The Little Stream Choir makes us see the power of music. Best wishes to the choir and the children.

根据短文内容,回答下列问题。

56. Where was the *Little Stream Choir* started?

57. How often do left-behind children's parents come back?

58. When did the first full-time music teacher come?

59. Why did the music teacher prepare gifts for the children?

试卷第9页,共12页

60. What are the children like now after joining the choir?

八、语法填空

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

In ancient China, when friends or relatives were separating, they would pick a willow twig (柳条) and give it to the person who was leaving. This was to express <u>61</u> (they) wishes for him to stay. In Chinese, the word for "willow" is pronounced the same <u>62</u> the word for "stay".

Many Chinese poets liked writing about willows in their works. One of the ______63_ (famous) poems is *A Farewell Song* («送元二使安西») by Wang Wei. It reads,

No dust is raised on the road wet with morning rain.

The willows by the hotel look so fresh and green.

I invite you <u>64</u> (drink) a cup of wine again,

West of the Sunny Pass no more <u>65</u> (friend) will be seen.

Nowadays, willow twigs can also be seen in modern art. There was an amazing performance about willow twigs. 365 people <u>_____66___</u> (hold) willow twigs in their hands on the green stages. At the same time, <u>____67__</u> old painting of weeping willows (垂柳) appeared on the LED screen. The setting of 365 people stood for 365 days, and the color green meant the return of spring. The performance <u>_____68__</u> (praise) highly by the people. I was <u>____69__</u> (deep) attracted by traditional Chinese culture," one of them said.

In short, giving a willow twig to a person is not saying goodbye <u>70</u> asking him to

stay. This is the beauty of Chinese culture.

九、材料作文

71. 初三的生活是具有挑战性的,我们可能面临各种困难。如:沟通问题,学业压力、健康问题等。假如你是李华,值此毕业之际,你校英语社团公众号计划做一期主题为"学长学姐有话说"的推送。请你根据下列要点用英语给八年级的学弟学妹们写一则寄语。不少于 40 词。

试卷第10页,共12页

要点: 1. 看法;		
2. 建议;		
3. 寄语。		
要求:要点齐全;表达通顺;	简洁得体。	
Dear 8th-graders,		
		- Li Hua

十、话题作文

72. 历史长河中, 涌现出了很多为了梦想拼搏奋斗的人物、例如: 圆梦航天, 胜利 返航的宇航员; 开场失利; 永不言弃; 最终夺得亚洲杯冠军的中国女足。正是这种对梦 想执着追求的精神, 使得他们为祖国做出了突出贡献。某英文网站正在开展以"On the Way to My Dream"为主题的征文活动,请用英语写一篇短文投稿,谈谈你的梦想是什么, 在逐梦道路上有过什么特殊经历, 以及你的收获。

要求:	1. 可以适当增加细节,	使行文连贯;		
2. 文中不得出现真实的姓名和校名。				
		On the Way to My Dream		

试卷第11页,共12页

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如 要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <u>https://d.book118.com/20514222423</u> 0011041